COLUMBIA COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
FOR COLUMBIA COUNTY, OREGON

EMERGENCY MEETING
MINUTES

October 20,2017

The Columbia County Board of Commissioners met for an emergency meeting on
Friday, October 20, 2017 at 3:30 pm. in the County Commissioner Office. Present were
Commissioner Heimuller (by phone), Commissioner Margaret Magruder and
Commissioner Tardif (by phone), along with Sarah Hanson, County Counsel.

This meeting was held as a result of the resignation of Sherrie Ford, Columbia County’s
Public Health Administrator. This was resignation was received today and is effective
immediately.

Sarah Hanson spoke with Danna Drum at the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) to see
what steps need to be taken as a result of Sherrie’s resignation. Sarah was informed
that the County is required to have an interium Public Health Administrator in place
immediately.

Because the county needs to appoint an interim right away, Commissioner Heimuller
would suggest appointing Commissioner Magruder, as the interim Public Health
Administrator, and have her contact Danna at OHA to get the necessary contact
information needed and the steps to take, should there be public health emergency this
weekend. With that, Commissioner Tardif moved and Commissioner Heimuller
seconded to appoint Commissioner Margaret Magruder as the interim Public
Health Administrator, effective immediately. The motion carried unanimously.

With nothing further coming before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
Dated at Rainier, Oregon this 20" day of October, 2017.
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